4.5

Accessory Buildings and Structures
a.

Accessory buildings and structures related to a farming
operation and on a farm may be located anywhere on the lot
except that building for housing more than two non-domestic
animals shall be not less than 50 feet from lot line and all
buildings shall conform to yard regulations.

b.

No accessory building or structure other than a fence or
temporary construction office shall be permitted on any lot
in an "R" District heretofore, prior to the time of
construction of the principal building to which it is
accessory except a residential garage, which prior to
construction of the residence can be used only for storage
purposes pertaining to, and until the completion of, the main
structure.

c.

In all "R" and "CD" districts, no accessory building shall be
less than four (4) feet from the side lot line, or less than
five (5) feet from the rear lot line. (amended by Ordinance
172)

d.

Whenever a garage is so designed that it is to be entered
directly from a side street, the distance between the doors
and the lot line shall be twenty (20) feet or more.

e.

Should the lot grade between the street line and the required
setback be ten (10) feet or more, either above or below the
curb level, in the "R" District, a garage for the storage of
2 passenger automobiles may be located in the front yard
subject to minimum front yard setback or existing setback
established by existing buildings.

f.

Unless otherwise specified in Ordinance 110, no accessory
building in an “R” or “CD” District shall exceed the height
of eighteen (18) feet except pursuant to a conditional use
permit issued for a lot described in category 4 of paragraph
g. In addition, the 18 foot limit provided in this paragraph
shall not apply to an accessory building attached to a
dwelling of the same height, so as long as the portion of the
attached accessory building that exceeds the height of 18
feet is used as a dwelling, namely occupied or intended to be
occupied for residence purposes, and not for accessory use.

g.

In all “R” and “CD” Districts, the following provisions will
apply for accessory buildings: (Amended by Ordinance No. 172
& 186)
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Except where otherwise set forth, the term “accessory
structure” or “accessory building” shall include attached or
detached. In all “R” districts and “CD” districts, the
maximum number of accessory buildings, which may be located on
a lot are as follows:
“(a) The maximum number of accessory buildings, whether
attached or detached, is three (3). However, a structure that
is not enclosed by walls and is used exclusively for the
storage of firewood will not be included in this maximum of
three (3) accessory buildings, nor will it be included in the
maximum total for all accessory buildings referenced in
Section 4.5 (g), if the firewood storage building is no
greater than 180 square feet in size and no greater than 10
feet in height." (Amended by Ordinance No. 173.)
“(b) In an “R-1” district, the maximum number of accessory
buildings allowed shall be increased by one (1) if it is a
boathouse which complies with all other rules and regulations
contained within this ordinance and the shoreline management
ordinance. The square footage of the boathouse will be in
addition to the total permitted square footage indicated in
paragraph 4.5 (g); however, the square footage for the
boathouse may not exceed the requirements of Ordinance 121,
Section 6.15 (e) 6 dealing with water oriented accessory
structures. This boathouse exception is available only on
lots abutting water.”
(amended by Ordinance 118, 131, 137, 151, 167, 186)
h.

Garage structures shall be anchored to a footing or
concrete slab with a suitable connection of a breaking
strength equal to or exceeding 2,000 pounds and said
structure shall be provided a surfaced floor.

i.

No accessory building in a Business or Industrial District
shall exceed the height of the principal building except by
Conditional Use Permit.

j.

An accessory building in the Business or Industrial Districts
may be located within the rear yard setback, subject to
building code and fire zone regulations and provided that the
lot is not a through lot and said accessory building shall be
a part of the principal building if it is located less than

twelve (12) feet from the principal building. No accessory
building shall be located less than ten (10) feet from a rear
lot line.
k.

Fish houses or dark houses may be stored temporarily in the
rear yard in "R" Districts for not more than ten (10) months
in any calendar year provided said structure is painted and
maintained to a standard compatible with the principal
structure.

